



Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

December 3, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

Our culture of encouraging students to share difficult information worked very well for us today at Beer Middle School, Carter Middle School, and Cousino High School.

- A Beer Middle School student reported a social media threat to the administration and the Warren Police investigated and report the threat is not credible.
- A Carter Middle School student made the very poor decision to tell a classmate that he planned to attack the school. The student who heard the threat immediately reported it to the administration, police were notified, and the student who made the threat was taken into custody. Although the student admitted saying the threat, he claimed it was a joke. Unfortunately, this joke now has him facing serious school and criminal consequences.
- A Cousino High School parent shared with the administration a social media post of a Cousino student holding what appears to be a weapon. Although the post contained no threat to the school, the student has been removed pending an investigation and will remain out until cleared to return.

These situations demonstrate the effectiveness of students sharing information with adults instead of spreading it on social media. In each case, someone shared the information, which allowed us to respond. I am proud of the students and the parent who reported these to administration.

Please talk with your children about making comments or posting things on social media that will most certainly get them in trouble. In fact, I encourage you to sit down TONIGHT and review your children's social media posts, text messages, and other use of their cell phones. Their future depends on it.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





3 ديسمبر/كانون الأول 2021

عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

عملت ثقافتنا لتشجيع الطلاب على تبادل المعلومات الصعبة بشكل جيد للغاية بالنسبة لنا اليوم في مدرسة بير المتوسطة، مدرسة كارتر المتوسطة، ومدرسة كوزينو الثانوية.

أبلغ طالب في مدرسة بير المتوسطة عن تهديد على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي للإدارة وحققت شرطة وارن وأفادت بأن التهديد غير موثوق به.

طالب في مدرسة كارتر المتوسطة اتخذ قرارا سينا للغاية بإخبار زميل له أنه يخطط لمهاجمة المدرسة. وقام الطالب الذي سمع التهديد بإبلاغ الإدارة على الفور، وتم إخطار الشرطة، وتم احتجاز الطالب الذي أطلق التهديد. وعلى الرغم من أن الطالب اعترف بقول التهديد، إلا أنه ادعى أنه مزحة. لسوء الحظ، هذه النكتة الآن جعلته يواجه عواقب مدرسية وجنائية خطيرة.

شارك أحد أولياء الأمور في مدرسة كوزينو الثانوية الإدارة منشورا على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي لطالب من أبناء العم يحمل ما يبدو أنه سلاح. وعلى الرغم من أن المنشور لم يتضمن أي تهديد للمدرسة، فقد تم عزل الطالب في انتظار إجراء تحقيق وسيظل في الخارج حتى يتم إعادة الطالب.

تظهر هذه الحالات فعالية مشاركة الطلاب للمعلومات مع البالغين بدلا من نشرها على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي. في كل حالة، شنارك شخص ما المعلومات، مما سمح لنا بالرد. أنا فخور بالطلاب والوالدين الذين أبلغوا الإدارة عن ذلك.

يرجى التحدث مع أطفالك حول الإدلاء بتعليقات أو نشر أشياء على وسانل التواصل الاجتماعي من شأنها بالتأكيد أن تجعلهم في ورطة. في الواقع ، أشجعكم على الجلوس الليلة ومراجعة مشاركات أطفالك على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي ، والرسائل النصية ، وغيرها من استخدام هواتفهم المحمولة. مستقبلهم يعتمد على ذلك.

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه

المشرف